MEMO

TO: Municipal Services Committee

FROM: Paula Vandehey, Director of Public Works
Ross Buetow, City Engineer
Sue Olson, Staff Engineer

DATE: November 17, 2021

RE: Approve second amendment to the 2021 Materials Testing Contract (M-21) with
Westwood Infrastructure, Inc. from an amount not to exceed $175,000 to an amount not to
exceed $229,000.

The Department of Public Works recommends a second amendment to the 2021 Materials Testing
Contract with Westwood Infrastructure, Inc. from an amount not to exceed $175,000 to an amount not to
exceed $229,000. Funding for work under this contract is from the various project accounts.

The Department of Public Works is requesting additional funding for the 2021 Materials Testing Contract
due to testing and response needs exceeding anticipated amounts. Some examples are:

e Additional subdivision development

e Geotechnical investigation for the new route for the Redundant Raw Water Line

e Infiltration testing for the Haymeadow Avenue/Apple Creek Road stormwater study

e Continued support for program development for NR 528 stormwater pond dredging

e On-going contamination testing, reporting and coordination with the Department of Natural
Resources (DNR) for the Valley Road/Oneida Street intersection and 3001 Glendale Avenue site

e Geotechnical support associated with the Plamann Park sanitary sewer and water project

e Additional WDNR testing requirements for the Valley Road contamination just west of Oneida
Street

In order to keep projects moving forward and meet DNR requirements, staff recommends a second
amendment to the 2021 Materials Testing Contract with Westwood Infrastructure, Inc. from an amount
not to exceed $175,000 to an amount not to exceed $229,000.



